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follow through and use this daily planner, "best laid plans of mice and men", as Robert Burns 
said long ago.  We all know how New Year's resolutions tend to work out and yet we still
them, or at least have hopes and dreams for the New Year.
"Examen"  where you are suppose to prayerfully look back on the past week and list hopes and 
plans for a  "reset" in the new week.  This examen looks at 8 a
 
Spirit  - How are you tending to your soul?  How are you and God connecting?  What words 
would you use to describe the way your spirit feels?
 
Body - What habits are you keeping with your body?  What new habits  would you like to 
cultivate?  How does your physical body feel these days?  How is your energy level?
 
Mind - What are you learning?  What would you like to learn? What has been occupying your 
thoughts?  How is the quality of your focus and presence?
 
Relationships - What's going on in your relationships?  How are you treating the people around 
you?  What relationships need tending?  How can you build into the lives of those who matter to 
you? 
 
Home - What do you love about your home life?  How does it support and comfort you in yo
current season of life? What needs attention?
 
Work - How is your work energizing you?  How is it draining you?  What words describe your 
posture toward your work right now?  Where do you see God moving in your workplace?
 
Resources - How are you stewarding what has been given you 
possessions, education, or experience?
 
By the way if you are interested in purchasing a Sacred Ordinary Day Planner or checking it out, 
go to this website https://sacredordinarydays.com/

Wishing you all a Happy and Blessed New Year!
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     I recently purchased a yearlong "planner 
created to help you cultivate peace, presence, 
and purpose."  The title on this planner is 
"Sacred Ordinary Days."  Knowing me I won't 

follow through and use this daily planner, "best laid plans of mice and men", as Robert Burns 
said long ago.  We all know how New Year's resolutions tend to work out and yet we still
them, or at least have hopes and dreams for the New Year.    Anyway, the planner has a weekly 
"Examen"  where you are suppose to prayerfully look back on the past week and list hopes and 
plans for a  "reset" in the new week.  This examen looks at 8 areas of our lives: 

How are you tending to your soul?  How are you and God connecting?  What words 
would you use to describe the way your spirit feels? 

What habits are you keeping with your body?  What new habits  would you like to 
te?  How does your physical body feel these days?  How is your energy level?

What are you learning?  What would you like to learn? What has been occupying your 
thoughts?  How is the quality of your focus and presence? 

on in your relationships?  How are you treating the people around 
you?  What relationships need tending?  How can you build into the lives of those who matter to 

What do you love about your home life?  How does it support and comfort you in yo
current season of life? What needs attention? 

How is your work energizing you?  How is it draining you?  What words describe your 
posture toward your work right now?  Where do you see God moving in your workplace?

stewarding what has been given you - your time, money, energy, 
possessions, education, or experience? 

By the way if you are interested in purchasing a Sacred Ordinary Day Planner or checking it out, 
https://sacredordinarydays.com/  

 
Wishing you all a Happy and Blessed New Year!      
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I recently purchased a yearlong "planner 
created to help you cultivate peace, presence, 

The title on this planner is 
"Sacred Ordinary Days."  Knowing me I won't 

follow through and use this daily planner, "best laid plans of mice and men", as Robert Burns 
said long ago.  We all know how New Year's resolutions tend to work out and yet we still make 

Anyway, the planner has a weekly 
"Examen"  where you are suppose to prayerfully look back on the past week and list hopes and 

 

How are you tending to your soul?  How are you and God connecting?  What words 

What habits are you keeping with your body?  What new habits  would you like to 
te?  How does your physical body feel these days?  How is your energy level? 

What are you learning?  What would you like to learn? What has been occupying your 

on in your relationships?  How are you treating the people around 
you?  What relationships need tending?  How can you build into the lives of those who matter to 

What do you love about your home life?  How does it support and comfort you in your 

How is your work energizing you?  How is it draining you?  What words describe your 
posture toward your work right now?  Where do you see God moving in your workplace? 

your time, money, energy, 

By the way if you are interested in purchasing a Sacred Ordinary Day Planner or checking it out, 



 

    Faith UCC's annual meeting will be held after church on 
Sunday, January 28th.   Please plan to attend.  There will be a 
review of 2017  and an opportunity to vote on th
and church council members and representatives.
 
    Reports for the Annual Meeting booklet are due by 
Wednesday January 10th.  We hope to have it printed and ready 
to hand out by Sunday, January 14th.
 
 

 

LEAP Meeting Wednesday, January 17th at 6:30 p.m.

There will be a LEAP (Literacy Education for Adults 
Program) meeting on Wednesday, January 17, at 6:30 
p.m. at the church.   We would love to have anyone 
interested in learning more about our one
tutoring program for adult literacy to come to the 
meeting.  If you have any questions or would like 
more information, please contact Dan or Vicky 
Geisler at 817-925- 3222 or geislerv@sbcglobal.net.
 
Thanks,  Vicky  

January 
1-19  Julia Allison                           1-21  Sharon Zillmann                 

1-21  David Pena                            1-21  David Myer                            

1-22  Bonnie Stark                     1-26  Darlene Stephens            

1-26  Bennie Harst                         1-29  Kelcey Kramm 

 

Church Annual Meeting January 28th

Faith UCC's annual meeting will be held after church on 
Sunday, January 28th.   Please plan to attend.  There will be a 
review of 2017  and an opportunity to vote on the 2018 budget 
and church council members and representatives.         

Reports for the Annual Meeting booklet are due by 
Wednesday January 10th.  We hope to have it printed and ready 
to hand out by Sunday, January 14th. 

MLK March January 15th
 

     Faith Church has participated in 
New Braunfels MLK March since its 
inception several years ago
little before 10 a.m. in Prince Solms 
Park.  We will join others in the march 
to the Civic Center.  At the civic center 
there will be special ob
music to commemorate the day.  For 
more information contact Henry Ford at 
830-214-4358. 
 
    (picture is from last year's march)

LEAP Meeting Wednesday, January 17th at 6:30 p.m.
 

here will be a LEAP (Literacy Education for Adults 
Program) meeting on Wednesday, January 17, at 6:30 

We would love to have anyone 
interested in learning more about our one -on-one 
tutoring program for adult literacy to come to the 

If you have any questions or would like 
information, please contact Dan or Vicky 
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Church Annual Meeting January 28th  

MLK March January 15th  

Faith Church has participated in 
New Braunfels MLK March since its 
inception several years ago.  Join us a 
little before 10 a.m. in Prince Solms 
Park.  We will join others in the march 
to the Civic Center.  At the civic center 
there will be special observance with 
music to commemorate the day.  For 
more information contact Henry Ford at 

(picture is from last year's march)         

LEAP Meeting Wednesday, January 17th at 6:30 p.m.  



Refugee Bus Station Ministry Blessed Many

                Thank you to all the helper elves who did the behind
donations to make the bus station ministry with refugees a weekly blessing during December. 
Thank you for making red & green Christmas earrings, prepping the strings for the bracelets, 

refugee families. One pastor later described it as being an experience of a “live nativity.” Thank 
you all for your important participation in this amazing global ministry on a local level. Helen will 
continue to do art with the families monthly, and volunteers are welcome to join her.
 �
Rev. Dr. Helen Boursier, Ph.D. 
 

HEB or Wal Mart Cards Needed

    Several of you donated some HEB or Wal
year for me to hand out to those who come by the church 
needing gas or other help.  The cards were very useful and 
I've handed them all out as of Christmas.  We could use 
some more cards if anyone wants to donate some.  $20 
cards are the most useful.  Depending on the price of gas 
that will fill up a tank of gas in most cars at least 3/4's of the 
way.  Can also use $10 cards but in most cases I give them 
2 of these.  Please mark on the card how much is on it so I 
know. 
 

    
and to all of you who sent cards, Christmas good wishes, 
cookies, gifts and many other expressions of Christmas cheer!   
It is a great blessing to be pastor at Faith UCC in New Braunfels!  
Wishing you all a very Happy New Year!
 
Pastor Scott
 

Refugee Bus Station Ministry Blessed Many  
 

Thank you to all the helper elves who did the behind-the-scenes preparations and 
donations to make the bus station ministry with refugees a weekly blessing during December. 
Thank you for making red & green Christmas earrings, prepping the strings for the bracelets, 

and donating crayons & coloring books & cookies 
& stickers. The children decorated paper crowns 
(King Jesus), colored Christmas cookie cutter 
shapes to use as ornaments, made jingle bell 
bracelets and jingle bell necklaces, and took great 
delight in using the Christmas stamps and stickers. 
All the mothers and girls received a
Christmas earrings, and the mothers made a 
beaded Christmas bracelet with festive Christmas 
charms (shipped in from China especially for this 
ministry). Three pastors joined Helen
excursion to the bus station on Dec.
first-time experience for close interaction

One pastor later described it as being an experience of a “live nativity.” Thank 
you all for your important participation in this amazing global ministry on a local level. Helen will 
ontinue to do art with the families monthly, and volunteers are welcome to join her.

 

HEB or Wal Mart Cards Needed  
 

Several of you donated some HEB or Wal Mart cards last 
year for me to hand out to those who come by the church 
needing gas or other help.  The cards were very useful and 
I've handed them all out as of Christmas.  We could use 
some more cards if anyone wants to donate some.  $20 

ost useful.  Depending on the price of gas 
that will fill up a tank of gas in most cars at least 3/4's of the 
way.  Can also use $10 cards but in most cases I give them 
2 of these.  Please mark on the card how much is on it so I 

Thanks to Everyone!  
 

    My thanks to the church for the Christmas card and gift card 
and to all of you who sent cards, Christmas good wishes, 
cookies, gifts and many other expressions of Christmas cheer!   
It is a great blessing to be pastor at Faith UCC in New Braunfels!  
Wishing you all a very Happy New Year!  
 
Pastor Scott 
 

 

scenes preparations and 
donations to make the bus station ministry with refugees a weekly blessing during December. 
Thank you for making red & green Christmas earrings, prepping the strings for the bracelets, 

and donating crayons & coloring books & cookies 
n decorated paper crowns 

(King Jesus), colored Christmas cookie cutter 
shapes to use as ornaments, made jingle bell 
bracelets and jingle bell necklaces, and took great 
delight in using the Christmas stamps and stickers. 
All the mothers and girls received a pair of festive 
Christmas earrings, and the mothers made a 
beaded Christmas bracelet with festive Christmas 
charms (shipped in from China especially for this 

Helen for the art 
Dec. 21st—their 

interaction with the 
One pastor later described it as being an experience of a “live nativity.” Thank 

you all for your important participation in this amazing global ministry on a local level. Helen will 
ontinue to do art with the families monthly, and volunteers are welcome to join her. 

 

My thanks to the church for the Christmas card and gift card 
and to all of you who sent cards, Christmas good wishes, 
cookies, gifts and many other expressions of Christmas cheer!   
It is a great blessing to be pastor at Faith UCC in New Braunfels!  



Sunday School Starts Up Again 
 on January 14th  

 
     The Sunday School program has been on Christmas break for 
the last few weeks.  It will start up again on Sunday, January 14th.  
We are looking forward to a great 2018! 
  
 

 

 
 

January Calendar 
 

1-7  Communion Sunday     (Indivisible meets in the Fellowship Hall 2 p.m.) 

1-9   Church Council  7 p.m.         (Pilates in Fellowship Hall  6-7 p.m.) 

1-10 Annual reports for annual meeting book due by Wedne sday, 1-10  

1-14   Church Service    (Annual Report handed out) 

1-16  (Pilates  6-7 in the Fellowship Hall) 

1-17   LEAP meeting 6:30 p.m.  

1-19   SOS Food  Bank   1-4 p.m.  volunteers needed 

            (Democrats of Comal County meet in fellowship hall -evening) 

1-21   Church Service 

1-23    (Pilates in fellowship hall  6-7 p.m.) 

1-28     Church service followed by the Annual Meeting   

1-30    (Pilates in fellowship hall 6-7 p.m.) 

1-31     Articles for February newsletter due 

(The January/February Worship Assistant list will b e sent out 

separately.) 

 

 

 

 

 



Checking Account  (12/30/17)      $1,123

Savings Account (12/29/17)          $5,796.02

Building Fund (12/29/17)               $3,666.04

Memorial Fund (12/29/17)             $4,003.37

 

The conference closes its books on 
December 31st.  Faith Church has sent in all 
of its special offing money for: OGHS, NIN, 
Strengthen the Church, and the Christmas 
Fund.  However, the church council voted to 
not send in our third and fourth quarter 
contributions to OCWM ($1,461.47) 
($876.89) and the CUE ($293.29)  
total $3,345.23.  To have paid this would have nearly exhaus
savings account. The offering for Sunday December 31st is not includ ed in above 
figures.  It is possible if we have a VERY good offering on 1 2/31 that we will be 
able to pay our budgeted amounts for OCWM, CUE,
the conference's much earlier book closing date (it use to be mid January)
would not show up for 2017 but would be attributed to 2018.
 
 

Youth Christmas Program 20
 

      
     Our thanks to everyone who made this possible!  
youth did a fantastic job with the music and readings!
 
 
 
 
 

Financial Report 

Checking Account  (12/30/17)      $1,123  (prior to sending Christmas Fund, BBM, etc)

Savings Account (12/29/17)          $5,796.02 

Building Fund (12/29/17)               $3,666.04 

Memorial Fund (12/29/17)             $4,003.37 

its books on 
th Church has sent in all 

of its special offing money for: OGHS, NIN, 
nd the Christmas 

Fund.  However, the church council voted to 
not send in our third and fourth quarter 

($1,461.47) , Eden Hill ($684.58), Slumber Falls Camp 
($293.29)  at this time because of financial constraints.

To have paid this would have nearly exhausted our reserves in the 
The offering for Sunday December 31st is not includ ed in above 

It is possible if we have a VERY good offering on 1 2/31 that we will be 
able to pay our budgeted amounts for OCWM, CUE,  and the camp.   However, given 
the conference's much earlier book closing date (it use to be mid January)
would not show up for 2017 but would be attributed to 2018. 

Youth Christmas Program 20 17 

Our thanks to everyone who made this possible!  It was a very special worship service.  The 
youth did a fantastic job with the music and readings! 

(prior to sending Christmas Fund, BBM, etc) 

, Slumber Falls Camp 
because of financial constraints.  These 

ted our reserves in the 
The offering for Sunday December 31st is not includ ed in above 

It is possible if we have a VERY good offering on 1 2/31 that we will be 
However, given 

the conference's much earlier book closing date (it use to be mid January) the figures 

 

It was a very special worship service.  The 



Heart of Texas Association News 
 

    Our churches have a great and admirable diversity of practices that I am privileged to 
witness. On Tuesday, December 12th, I attended the annual United Methodist charge 
conference meeting for Rolling Hills Community Church in Lago Vista.  We have several 
Association churches that are dually affiliated with other denominations, but Rolling Hills is 
unusual, having a formal affiliation with four denominations: United Methodist, Presbyterian 
Church USA, Christian Church/Disciples of Christ, and UCC.  Churches that are part of the 
United Methodist Church have, as part of their wider church accountability, a charge conference 
meeting each year that includes a formal meeting of the church leadership/council with a 
representative of the District Superintendent. In the charge conference meetings I have 
attended at the church over the years, up to date financial statements, updated membership 
information, current mission activity, and reports on many aspects of church life are presented, 
along with reports from the minister(s). Although I am not familiar with all of the formal aspects 
of the meeting in United Methodist polity (governance), I would explain it as a time for the 
church to take a good, honest look at itself and at its life of faith as part of the annual renewal of 
what we in the UCC would call church standing or the church’s covenant with the wider 
denomination.  Although we have a different polity than the United Methodists, I find these 
meetings to be an excellent chance to understand the ongoing ministry and life of Rolling Hills. 
    I share this experience, which is also part of the life of Trinity Church of Austin, both because 
it is a way of knowing something about our brothers and sisters beyond our own congregations 
and because it is an illustration of the many ways we are faithful followers of Christ.  Our 
Association churches vary in how we organize ourselves, how we worship, how we do Christian 
Education, what missions and justice work we pursue -- in almost every area of church life, we 
each have our own ways.  When something isn’t working, I also find that people often don’t turn 
to the churches with whom we are in covenant for ideas.   But we have a rich well to draw from 
when we come to know each other.  I encourage the sharing and partnership that can make our 
lives as churches richer as followers of Christ.  I also encourage the honesty, openness, and 
willingness to see a full picture of our ministry that I have witnessed at these meetings. 
    As of early December, the Heart of Texas Greg Felder Memorial Scholarship account had  
$800 in donations.  We encourage our churches and individuals to continue to build this fund.  
We already have eligible recipients and want to encourage more to go forward with training for 
licensed ministry and work, as licensed ministers are called to do so, toward ordained ministry.  
Contact our Association treasurer, Joe Ward, at Astrocat48@twc.com to donate. 
    Our brother in Christ, Joe McMillan, died on December 12th.  Joe was the president of 
Huston-Tillotson University in Austin, a UCC related school, from 1988-2000.  Before that, he 
worked in the national UCC office to as the Secretary for Higher Education of the UCC Board for 
Homeland Ministries.  Joe was a longtime member of the Congregational Church of Austin, and 
contributed both to the church and the wider community in Austin in many ways.  A memorial 
service will be held for him at the Huston-Tillotson Chapel on Saturday, January 13th, with  
the time tentatively set at 11 am.  Our prayers are with Joe’s family and friends. 

Blessings in Christ,  
Liz Nash, Association Minister 

 


